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Methodist Youth Assembly Report 2010
Introduction
1. The  second meeting of the Methodist Youth Assembly  was held on the 19 to the 21 November 2010 at the PGL Centre in Liddington. The event was attended by 159 delegates and facilitated by 67 volunteers and was supported by staff from  the Connexional Team.  The President and Vice-President of the Conference along with the Secretary for Internal Relationships, Mark Wakelin, were in attendance.
Membership, Attendance and Representation at Youth Assembly
2. The membership at the Youth Assembly 2010 was in accordance with Standing Order 250.
3. A large proportion (28) of the 31 Districts within the Methodist Church in Britain were represented officially at the Youth Assembly. Distance may have been a contributing factor as to why some places failed to be represented. Assistance has been  offered  to help those Districts who have struggled to recruit young people. 
4. The Youth Assembly was held in the South West region,  while the majority of delegates attending were  from the Midlands or North West. This has been taken into account when choosing a venue for the 2011 Youth Assembly, which will be in the Wolverhampton and Shrewsbury District. 
5. 42% of young people at Youth Assembly 2010 had been to a Youth Assembly before. 
6. There was a fair mix of ages throughout the Youth Assembly; the mean age of the Youth Assembly was 18 years old, with the modal age being 16 years old. 
7. In accordance with Standing Order 250 (6) and (7) the following people were elected to particular positions

President-elect 2011/2012 Sam Taylor 

The Assembly elected its President and three other representatives to represent young people at the 2011 Conference, namely


Grace Pengelly


John Colenutt


Hagar Opare-Aryee

The Assembly elected as its nominations to be appointed by the Conference as Methodist Council Representatives Neil Bolus for 2011/2012, and Emma Hunter for 2011/2013 (with each being nominated for a two year period).
The Assembly elected as World Methodist Council Representatives John Colenutt and Jemima Howe.

Outcomes from the Youth Assembly

8. At the Youth Assembly the young people discussed various issues in smaller groups before voting on some of the key issues to be brought to the Conference as resolutions. Below are the areas of discussion and the main points discussed. These small groups are called ‘Log In’ sessions and are led by trained facilitators, one who is under 24 years of age, and one with knowledge in the subject area. 
9. However, not everything Youth Assembly discusses feeds back into the Conference system, as the nature of Youth Assembly is to be supportive of young people. The base of its activity is therefore discussion and fellowship. In 2010 Youth Assembly discussed these topics: Sport, Worship, The Future, Why Methodism?, Israel/Palestine and Love, Sex & Relationships.
We were also asked to contribute to some reports, which will come to the Conference from other groups. In 2010 Youth Assembly also looked at: Education, Whose Supper is it anyway? (what happens at communion), reviews of both Youth President and Conference Presidency, and the processes of Youth Assembly.
Living Wage
10. One of the key discussions held arising from the topic of “the Future” was around the living wage. It was felt that as a Christian body passionate about equality and a decent standard of living for all, we should aim to ensure that the Conference would affirm its commitment to pay a living wage to young people aged 18-21, and to clarify how much that living wage should be. 
See resolution 2.
Furthermore, it was believed that there should be a UK wide implementation of the living wage by all employers.

See resolution 3.
Why Methodism?

11.  Another ‘Log In’ session helped people of all ages get to grips with the traditions and beliefs of the Methodist Church.  Many ‘veterans’ were able to help those new to Methodism explore the distinctions between Methodism and other denominations, and where Methodism originated from. From this discussion, the point was raised that this should be a more widespread initiative, as individuals really felt they benefitted from participation and a deeper understanding of exactly ‘what’ Methodism is, and ‘why’ they should follow it. 
A Question of Sport

12. One of the themes that young people wanted to discuss was how sport fitted into their Christian lives. Many churches struggle to ‘compete’ against sports teams for young people on a Sunday morning.  Youth Assembly felt  that sport is a very important part of some people’s Christian life, and as such seek some affirmation of this. It therefore asks that someone be appointed to promote and support sporting activities in churches, Districts and across the wider Connexion.
See resolutions 4 and 5.
What is worship?

13. Worship is the core of many people’s faith, and Christian life, and many young people feel very passionately about worship. Once again there was a lively and enjoyable debate about what worship should be, looking at how it should be led, who should be involved, and what worship would be to us in an ideal world. However, it was agreed that worship is a very personal thing, and as such is very different for everyone, as demonstrated with the worship provided at Youth Assembly.

The Youth Assembly feel that young people have a lot to offer for worship, and a lot of young people are actively involved in leading worship. However, it was felt the training is a barrier to many young people. This discussion focused mainly around the Worship Leader training, and Youth Assembly felt it very important to ask that this training become more accessible and relevant to young people.


See resolution 6.
Wellbeing

14. Youth Assembly recognised that many people are actively involved in ministry with those affected by drugs, mental health issues and people experiencing transitions. It was felt that often no one knows quite how to react to these people and their situations. Therefore, Youth Assembly would like to encourage Circuits to hold resources centrally to help people engaged in this ministry.
Education
15.  In discussing issues of Education, the Assembly expressed concerns about the fairness of access to educations, and in particular issues concerning the Educational Maintenance Allowance (EMA) and student fees. It recognised that its members would need help and support in expressing these concerns in public, and asks that the Conference direct the Connexional team to ensure that such support is provided.     

See resolution 7.
Generous

16. Youth Assembly only meets for one weekend a year, and often at the end of the weekend young people go back to their churches, Circuits and Districts and can find that locally, they are the only person who went to Youth Assembly. It was also felt that not everything discussed by Youth Assembly would be fed back into the Conference, but the issues were important for young people nonetheless. So Youth Assembly spent time discussing and developing the idea of “Generous”.
This website was set up to enable discussions held at Youth Assemblies to continue.  It is a place where young people  can encourage others, and share fellowship across the Connexion. The website is not exclusive to people who have been to Youth Assembly.
The Methodist Generous website encourages young people to become more engaged with issues affecting them, or the places they live.  ‘Actions’ are placed on the site, to which members can pledge. These range from turning the tap off when you brush your teeth to emailing your MP about an issue, to encouraging young people to think about making a pilgrimage.

Generous is used to bridge the gap between Youth Assemblies, and to encourage an active church. http://methodist.generous.org.uk/ 

***RESOLUTIONS  (Daily Record 6/2/1-5 and 6/19)
47/1
The Conference received the Report.
The Conference agreed to the withdrawal of Resolutions 47/2 and 47/3. (Daily Record 6/2/2)

47/4. The Conference affirmed that sporting activity plays an important part in young people’s lives and encouraged a healthy and holy lifestyle and, therefore, the Conference directed the Methodist Council to work with young people through the Youth Assembly and Regional Youth Advisory groups, and with youth workers, to develop strategies for promoting and supporting healthy lifestyles in churches, Districts and across the wider Connexion.

The Conference agreed to the withdrawal of Resolution 47/5. (Daily Record 6/2/4)

47/6.
The Conference directed the Methodist Council to reinforce efforts to make worship leader training more relevant and accessible to young people.

47/7. The Conference encouraged every Circuit to consider including in its resources for ministry the provision of appropriate support and help for people experiencing transitions and those impacted by mental health issues or the misuse of alcohol or drugs, including pointing them towards specialist services when necessary.
47/8 The Conference noted the significance of fair access to education for all people, and directed the Education Commission to engage with the young people of the church through the Youth Assembly to establish this as a principle of education, with regard in particular to higher tuition fees and cuts to education sector funding.
